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Our ref; PET 14296

Minister for Main Roads, Road Safety and Forts
Minister for Energy and Water Supply

Your ref: 10.4 Petitions

I 8 JUN 2015

Mr Neil Laurie
The Clerk of the Parliament
Parliament House

George Street
BRISBANE QLD 4000

Dear Mr Laurie

I refer to a petition number 2371-15 and 2392-15 lodged with the Legislative Assembly by
Mr Stephen Bennett MP, Member for Burnett aboutturning arrows at Davidson Street and
Bundaberg-Bargara Road intersection, Bargara.

I am pleased to advise that on I June 2015 works were completed to deliver an upgrade to the
existing traffic lights at the intersection.

As a result of the upgrade, new dedicated righttuming arrows fortraffic turning from Davidson
Street onto Bundaberg-Bangara Road are operating on both sides of the intersection,

I understand that this upgrade will help eliminate conflict between traffic turning right and
opposing traffic travelling straightthrough the intersection and that the concerns raised in the
petition have now been addressed.

Itrust this information if of assistance.
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Yours sincerely

MARK BALEYMP

Minister for Main Roads, Road Safety and Ports and
Minister for Energy and Water Supply


